

Smt. Adv. Yashomati Chandrakant Thakur (Sonawane)
Hon'ble Minister
Women and Child Development Department
 
Respected Smt. Thakur,
 
Greetings from the Ladies' Wing of IMC Chamber of Commerce and Industry!

At the outset, we would like to thank you for accepting our invitation to address our members on Thursday, 4th March, 2021 through Zoom Video Conferencing. We would request you to kindly let us know the feasible time to schedule the event.
It is a Privilege to have you address us on this very important occasion of International Women’s Day.
Indian women have more than proved that they can be at par, if not better in some cases, with men, be it in the Government, Corporate sector, Science field and the Arts not only in India but Internationally too.
However, there are more women who have unfulfilled dreams and as a society we owe it to make a better world for them.
A woman can reach great heights when she is fearless and not afraid for her and her child’s safety. Women and child physical and mental safety is the basic need for any kind of progress.
We request you to address this issue and throw light on what steps are being taken in this direction currently.
Keeping in mind that the responsibility to achieve a safe city has to be shared by citizens, government, police and the society at large, we would also like to offer our support and partner with you in a movement to Make Mumbai Safe.
We would look forward to your guidance on how we can work jointly with you to make Mumbai the safest city in India.
We look forward to receiving a line in confirmation.
 
Warm Regards,
Anuja Mittal                               Bharti Gandhi                                              
President                                        Chairperson                                                 
IMC Ladies’ Wing                        Make Mumbai Safe Committee                
 


